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FELLOWSHIP 9:30 MEETING 10:00 OCTOBER 17TH 

         Cannon Methodist Church - 2424 Webb Gin House Rd Snellville, GA 30078 
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PROGRAM for OCTOBER:  

Presidents Message 
Just a reminder this month that we have lots of opportunities to get involved. 
 
New Members are invited to a Brown Bag Lunch after the guild meeting to learn more about the Gwin-
nett Quilters’ Guild and learn how to get involved in our ongoing projects.  We will provide dessert & 
drinks. 
 
On Wednesday Joyce Taylor will teach a workshop on Binding.  Come to learn best practices or just as 
a “refresher” time with friends.   
 
This month the Southeast Co-op, where our Cannon Cause items go each month, is asking for our help 
by providing them with candies or little party favors for the children whose families are clients of the Co-
op.  Food is precious and they cannot spare any of their funds for this “extra” treat for the kids. 
 
Hope you are working on your Blocks for the Block Drive, Placemats (due in November) for Meals on 
Wheels, and you might want to remember to bring one of the Just 4 You quilts you have in process to 
be eligible for Joan Fisher’s drawing to longarm a quilt each month. 
 
I look forward to seeing you on the 17th. 
 
Susan 

At our October meeting, we will be 
treated to a Trunk Show of Fall Themed 
Quilts – Autumn, Halloween, Thanksgiv-

ing, Winter Holidays and Christmas from Quilters at Sew Sew Studio in Bo-
gart, Georgia.  Ideas will abound for your Fall quilting.  Following the Trunk 
Show, there will be a Pop-Up Shop set up for us to shop for ideas and products 
mentioned in the Trunk Show.  There will be patterns, pre-cuts, new notions, 
the newest Janome machine to “ooh & ahh over” and some autumn themed 
yardage.  There will be a raffle and coupons to Sew Sew Studio.  Join in the 
fun to excite your quilting habit!! 



 

 

November 14 – Tara Miller from The Quilt District 

Tara Miller is a quilt designer, maker, and enthusiast.  She comes to us 
from The Quilt District in Atlanta.  Tara has published patterns and arti-
cles in numerous quilting magazines. She produces Quiltside Chats online 
with Quilt Folk magazine.   Her quilts have appeared in several juried 
shows, including Quilt Con in Atlanta February 2023. 

Tara spoke to us on zoom in our homes during Covid, but she is coming back in-person to share with 
us another program, “Graphic Quilts of the 20th Century”.  This presentation is packed with graphic, 
visually stunning quilts from the whole of the 20th century.  Many of these have surprisingly modern 
aesthetics!  Throughout the Presentation, Tara will put these quilts in context: historically, socially, 
artistically.  Tara will talk about some of our connections with the past that inform and inspire us in 
quilt making today.   

NOVEMBER’S PROGRAM:  

October 18, 2023 Workshop – Binding with Confidence 
Presented by Joyce Taylor 

 

On Wednesday, October 18th, our own Joyce Taylor will provide a Binding Workshop.  Joyce will be 
demonstrating several binding techniques for us. A beautiful project is most beautiful with a lovely 
sewn binding! 

This has been a requested workshop and would be a great opportunity to bring your Meals on Wheels 
placemats that need binding.  Placemats are due at the November guild meeting.   If you prefer, feel 
free to bring a quilt or wall hanging that needs binding. 

Sign ups for this workshop (fee $10 ) will be available at the September guild meeting. 

Workshop – November 15 – “Fan Girl, A Crazy Lady” 

9:00 – 3:00    Cannon Methodist Fellowship Hall 

Fee:  $35 – includes pattern                                   

Teacher:  Tara Miller 
With a circa 1910 crazy quilt as our inspiration, Tara will have us make fan blocks using 
simple, quick, and fun methods. Students can use decorative or straight stitches on 

their machine to create this quilt. She will show students how to use the simple herringbone embroidery 
stitch to add an additional layer of design to the straight-stitch applique. This workshop is great for the con-
fident beginner, but is also loads of fun for experienced piece makers. The result is a bold and graphic design! 
(Pattern has fabric requirements for a pillow front, table runner, and quilt.)  Bring usual sewing supplies and 
your machines.  Look at the picture of the quilt and decide what kind of fabrics you want to pull from your 
stash to make this quilt!  You can see a better picture on Tara’s website:  www.quiltdistrict.com 



 

 

Holiday Luncheon December 19 
Lunch Catered by Blue Rooster in Lawrenceville 

Place your order at the October or November Guild meeting.   

See Ginny Manning.  The price of the boxed lunch is $17.   

Choose One:   Chicken Salad sandwich   

   Turkey Sandwich 

   Ham Sandwich 

   Veggie Sandwich 

Lunch includes choice of bread – wheat, sourdough or croissant 

Choice of side – Pasta salad, potato salad or chips 

Choice of dessert – cookie or brownie 

 

 

Calling all Creative Members (that’s you!) 

Santa needs to find Mrs. Claus !  Quick! 

What to do:  Dress up as Mrs. Claus.  Santa 
will come looking for his help mate and 
choose his favorite.  Plump, skinny, old, 
young, traditional, modern, matronly, 
cranky, or sweet.  

 

Play Quilter’s Family Feud 

 

 

Table HosTing 
if you would like To HosT a Table, sign up aT THe program 

Table   

(Contact Jamie Jones if you have dietary issues) 

Prizes for Best Costume! Pull out stuff in your sewing 
room and get creative !! 

Each table is a “Family”.  Rack up points to see who will be 
the winning quilting family 



 

 

 
Cannon Cause 

October: Baby                     November: Cold Weather Items 

Diapers, Baby Food, etc. 

Gift Baskets are Back! 
*  Put a return address sticker on a dollar bill to enter the Gift Bas-
ket Drawings.  Enter as many times as you want ! 

*  Volunteer to make a Gift Basket.  The maker of the Basket gets to 
keep all the $1 votes!!  (this activity is not designed to be a fundraiser for the 
Guild.  It’s a fundraiser for the Basket Maker!) 

 

 

Volunteer:  Make a special holiday dessert to share with friends.  
Dessert is provided, but we all know we love our sugar & spice 
at the Holidays.   

Sign up at the Program Table 

Sign up at the Program Table to Make a Basket 



 

 

Newcomers Luncheon 
There will be a new member luncheon immediately following the October guild 
meeting.  Everyone who joined the guild after the October meeting last year is 
invited.   

Come learn about the guild.  

Bring your lunch with you; drinks and dessert will be provided. 

 

Side Door Openers' 

 
This is Roz Bordain, a fellow member of the Guild and has accepted being the coordinator for door duty.  

 

For the October 17, 2023 meeting I will have a sign up sheet 
for the November and December meetings. Volunteers are 
needed for 15 minutes increments, time slots are 9:15, 9:30 
and 9:45. My goal is to be there at 9:00 AM.  

If you could assist with the October time slots that would be 
wonderful! My contact info is email- nanaroz49@gmail.com, 
phone number 414-690-3678 (yes I still have my original WI 
area code). You can call or text me. 

A very big THANK YOU! to those who served as our Door 
Keepers this past year. 

Thanks you, 

Roz Bordain 



 

 

Gwinnett Quilts  

   of Valor Quilters  

W e will meet during our usual meeting time slot; the third Thursday of the month, October the 19th 

from 10:00 to around 2:30 at St. Lawrence Church in Lawrenceville. BYOB, there is a refrigerator on 
site or walk to one of the food outlets nearby.    

  

Please bring your own sewing supplies and/or machine.  Around noon we will have our usual time for busi-
ness, updates, and or course Show N’ Tell.     

Contact  Betsy Podriznik for more info.  Hope to see you there! 

Everyone is welcome to join us! 

Just For You  
Just For You 2023-2024 

 I challenge each guild member to make “Just One”.  

Suggested sizes: Child   30”- 45” X 40” – 55”, Pre-Teen 35” – 50” X 45” – 60” and 
Older Teen 45” – 60” X 65” – 76” 

Please use quality 100% cotton fabric, batting and tie or quilt no more than 4” apart. 
No wool due to potential allergy. Free PDF patterns, some kits, fabric and labels will be 
available at the Just for You table at guild each month. Ensure all seams are closed 
and binding is securely attached. Machine binding front and back is recommended. 
These go to children and will be used, washed, dried and cuddled frequently. 

 

Joan’s Bonus Program 

 Monthly drawing for a free “Just 4 You” quilt long 
armed by me 

1. For each quilt top you bring to the Just for You 
guild table -- you get one chance in the 
monthly drawing.  

2. For each completed quilt, quilted and bound – 
you get 2 chances in the monthly drawing. 

3. However, you take your masterpiece home un-
til our Just for You program scheduled for June 
25, 2024. 



 

 

 



 

 

Placemats for Meals-on-Wheels 
Are due in November 

 JUST 

1 

 

      The November 
meeting is the 
second Tuesday of 
November. Novem-
ber 14th. 



 

 

 



 

 

Friendship 
 

E-Cards have been Scheduled to arrive on the actual birthday in October.  

 

Cards sent to: 
Chris Jenkins 
Sheila Wheeler 

E-Invitations were sent to all members for the 40th Birthday Tea party held August 15, 2023 

           67% opened card      32% did not open cards 

 

Send a text or email to me with information to get cards sent to members for anniversaries, wed-
dings, graduations, awards, recognitions, sick & shut-in or just thinking about you. 

  

If you get a card from Jacquie Lawson, Read it… 

It probably came from GQG (Gwinnett Quilters Guild) 
 

Vice Presidents Message 

 
Cannon Cause this month is Baby Items: diapers, wipes, feminine products for moms, soaps, shampoo, 
No baby powder. 

November: cold weather items: hats, scarfs, mittens, gloves, socks- all sizes and remember so of these 
children are adult sizes 

December: Feed My Lambs- the program at Cannon UMC that feeds the children over the holidays: pre-
packaged items children can fix on their own- small pasta microwave meals, granola bars, fruit cups, rai-
sins, snack crackers, chips in individual packs 

This month we'll collect Breast Cancer pillows. So far we've already had 194 turned in. Great start. 

Next month will be placemats collected for Meals On Wheels. They also accept mug rugs so if the smaller 
size is more to your liking we would like those also. 

Joyce Taylor 

Vice President Gwinnett Quilters Guild 



 

 

October’s Birthdays  

Breast Cancer Pillows 
Ladies and Gentlemen, your help is needed to make breast cancer 
pillows for the patients of the Gwinnett Breast Cancer Center 
which is out of pillows. The pillows are needed by the guild meeting 
in October, which is breast cancer month.  
 
 
The free pattern can be found on the guild website. 
 Click on the following link: 
http://gwinnettquiltersguild.org/wp-content/uploads/2016/01/
Pink-Ribbon-Comfort-Pillow-Pattern.pdf 

Deborah  Jones 

Mary Ann Kitchens 

Jan Kramer 

Carol Larsson 

Barbara Leahy 

Peggy McIntire 

Barbara M Smith 

Denise Williams 



 

 

Don’t forget your star blocks.  We will be collecting them in September, 
October and November 



 

 

2024 Winter Retreat 
Sign up now for the 2024 GQG Winter retreat.  We found some more beds and will be able 
to take 32 full time people this year.  The price will be $300*. 

There are only a few spots left for full time retreaters. 

There are also spots available for day retreaters. 

Bring the filled out retreat form and a check to sign up for the retreat. 
 

The 2024 GQG Winter retreat check-in begins Monday February 26th at 12:00 pm ends Friday, Match 1st at 1:00 pm. 

 

Registration fees may be made in two payments as follows: 

 

 Deposit         $50 

 Balance Due on or before December 31st, 2023    $250 

 * Non GQG Members: add $30 

 Day Quilters:  includes lunch (pay full amount at sign-up) $20 Per Day 

 

Retreat Includes: 

 Registration, 4 nights lodging, 11 meals, Sewing space plus fun and fellowship. 

 First Meal:  Monday Dinner, Last Meal: Friday Breakfast 

 

The retreat address is: 

 720 FFA FHA Camp Rd 

 Covington, GA 30014 

 www.georgiaffa.org 

 

  Make checks out to the Gwinnett Quilters’ Guild  

  All money must be paid before attending the retreat. 

  Money is non-refundable but may be transferred to another person. 

  All cancellations must be in writing (by USPS or e-mail) 

  Registration may be transferred to a new person of your choice,  We will also maintain a wait list.  If we have a quilter on 
our waiting list who can take your place, we will refund your payment (less a $10 processing fee) within 2 weeks of receiving 
the transferee’s registration and payment. 

  In the event we need to cancel the retreat, your entire payment will be refunded within 30 days, 

 

The retreat will be opened to non-guild members after the October 
guild meeting on October 17, 2023 at 12:00 pm. 

 

Questions?  Contact Sharon Henderson at 678-548-1418 or sharon-
quilt@mindspring.com 

 or Lynn Harned  at LQ7282@gmail.com or 770-338-4931 

 

 



 

 



 

 


